From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 24 April 2017 19:50
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/00837/OUT

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 7:49 PM on 24 Apr 2017 from Mr Chris Mason.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Part Land On The North East Side Of Gavray Drive Bicester 

	Proposal:
	OUTLINE - Residential development of up to 180 dwellings to include affordable housing, public open space, localised land remodelling, compensatory flood storage and structural planting 

	Case Officer:
	Matthew Parry 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Chris Mason

	
	

	Address:
	21 Hatch Way, Kirtlington, Kidlington OX5 3JS


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I oppose this application to build homes on land north east of Gavray Drive.
The site is adjacent to Gavray Meadows Local Wildlife Site. This area of floodplain meadow is also one of the county's Conservation Target Areas. Floodplain meadow is now very rare in Britain and therefore precious, and because it's so unusual it provides habitat for specialist animal and plant species.
Development at this site would result in more people and animals using the site and this would lead to damage and disturbance.
Wild Oxfordshire's report 'State of Nature in Oxfordshire 2017' stresses the need to maintain and improve the quality of our remaining wildlife sites, and to ensure that new construction projects achieve a net gain for wildlife. This proposal fails on both these grounds. 
Before any development near the floodplain meadow takes place, a master plan for the whole area east and west of the brook should be produced. This should include not only a practical plan for the management of the local wildlife site but also for its future funding. 


